VMB Meeting Minutes 4/21/09

The meeting began at 7:11pm with 18 people in attendance.

1. Treasurer’s Report-Funds are a little low right now with allotments for kiosks at Sals and hats. Account currently at about $600.

2. New Members – Marty, Derrick, Clay and Greg.

3. Business

TRAILS

· BLUE MTN: George B, Dan and some PMBA people, about 15 people total did the first hike day on Saturday, April 4th and got about ½ way down and realized was too steep. Dan & PMBA went out a 2nd day and walked the whole thing out. A 3rd day allowed for George, Dan & PMBA to get the entire first SuperD course laid out. May be ready by this wknd for riding. Original plan was for PMBA to do 1st course and VMB to do 2nd but at this point both parties feel it would be better to collaborate effort for both. Will also have to utilize some of the same sections from the first for the 2nd course. Really only utilizing the Western side for now by the ski slopes. Acres of land on the Eastern side of wooded area but will take extensive walking and time to get trails in there. 

· TREXLER: Had great workday and cookout on Sunday, April 5th and starting to show a lot of promise. About 3mi of trail bench cut and about 5-6 miles cleared. Some of original land that was promised but was being threatened is now looking good again for availability. Some concern from land mgmt on spider webbing of trails like at Jordan. VMB will alleviate concern by showing them that trails the VMB has had 1st hand involvement in this has not happened. Next trail day slotted for May 3rd. 

· NOCKAMIXON: They want the VMB to start trail building ASAP. Club is a bit overloaded right now with trail system building and will look to get help from partnership with PMBA on this effort. 

· SALISBURY: As stated in last month’s minutes all new trail markers are up and look great! Trying to get in contact with Bernie to possibly get more made. 

 Kiosks are slated to go in soon. Rudy will need help on May 3rd to dig holes for the posts. Look for posting on same.   

 No update on night riding at Sals. Still same, until park hours are changed it is technically not allowed.

 Western frontier still on hold for now. Club efforts are spread thin at the time and will look to find way around. 

 Dave has done some great work on the blue switchback turns and they are much smoother and more rideable. 

· SOUTH MTN/EMMAUS: had a trail day 3 weeks ago and have almost completed 3 full loops. Mark from South Mtn Cycle stated the city has put in a mulched walking trail from Alpine St to the trail to allow for easier access to the trails. Has seen a large increase in hikers recently. 

· JORDAN: More concern from land mngr on spider webbing of trails. Have had to close down some trails in past due to environmental concerns of land erosion and deforestation. Was found though that concern for lack of undergrowth was more due to the Frisbee golfers than mtn bikers. VMB would do walk through with land mgmt to look at and discuss what is real concern. Should really be the land mgr’s decision in the end what trails are closed down. 

· LEHIGH: Clay is the new advisor for Lehigh University’s bike club. He brought up some erosion issues with the trails and would like to have VMB help again with some maintenance. If organized through the University the club would have no problem with it.

· ALLAMUCHY: About 15 people showed up last wknd and did some trail maintenance that included a stream crossing build.

OTHER

· VMB GOODS

Hats are in, gray and baby blue. Cost is $15 each available at meetings and VMB events or can be ordered and shipped for an additional $2. 

Shirts will be next order of business.

4. New Business

· Marty/iclyde works for Kidspeace and is teaching an elective on trail building. He will start this class within a week or so and start with classroom teachings and then be available at Trex for bench cutting. Will have 5-6 kids and will offer approx 300-400 man-hours. 

· Allentown Trail Feasibility Summary. Questionnaire online, city is looking to connect all their parks by mtn bike trails/greenway. The city has money set aside and tentative dates on implementation. 

5. Epic Rides/Trips/Events

· Saturday, April 25th Hybrid Hustle and Flow in Bronx, NY. Park built by Jim D. to host race. 

· Raystown two weeks away, look for posting on member carpooling/caravanning to event. 

· Rattling Creek 10th anniversary filling up quickly.

· May 7th event coming through Phila: Phil Rides Across America. Host of the Amazing Race is riding across country and is hoping to recruit people to join him as he enters major cities. The ride will benefit MS.

· Saturday, May 16th Cheston Elementary in Easton School District has annual bike derby. Genesis bike shop and CAT come & do safety checks, fitting, giveaways, etc. Possible VMB representation to be considered.

· Take a Kid Mtn Biking Day is 10/3/09. City Shore Ride is same day.

· End of the summer IMBA’s trail care crew will be at Trex. Friday will be classroom teaching and Saturday will be hands on trail work and teachings. This is very beneficial for anyone who is interested in how trails should be and are built properly. After Trex they will be going to East Stroudsburg.

